

San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District

GOVERNING BOARD

Mike Maggard, Chair

Councilmember, City of Bakersfield

J. Steven Worthley, Vice Chair

Supervisor, Tulare County

Judith G. Case

Supervisor, Fresno County

Barbara Patrick

Supervisor, Kern County

Tony Barba

Supervisor, Kings County

Ronn Dominici

Supervisor, Madera County

Sam Armentrout

Councilmember, City of Madera

Michael G. Nelson

Supervisor, Merced County

Dan Prince

Councilmember, City of Ripon

Thomas W. Mayfield

Supervisor, Stanislaus County

Jack A. Sieglock

Supervisor, San Joaquin County

Seyed Sadredin

Executive Director/ Air Pollution Control Officer

Northern Region Office 4800 Enterprise Way Modesto, CA 95356-8718 (209) 557-6400 FAX (209) 557-6475

Central Region Office 1990 East Gettysburg Avenue Fresno, CA 93726-0244 (559) 230-6000 FAX (559) 230-6061

Southern Region Office 2700 M Street, Suite 275 Bakersfield, CA 93301-2373 (661) 326-6900 FAX (661) 326-6985 Action Summary Minutes
Citizens Advisory Committee Meeting
San Joaquin Valley Unified Air Pollution Control District
Central Region Office, 1990 E. Gettysburg Avenue
Governing Board Room, Fresno, CA.

Tuesday, August 1, 2006 10:00 a.m.

The Citizens Advisory Committee Meeting was held via video teleconference (VTC): Central Region Office, Governing Board Room, 1990 E. Gettysburg Avenue, Fresno, the Southern Region Office, 2700 M Street, VTC Room, Bakersfield and the Northern Region Office, 4800 Enterprise Way, VTC Room, Modesto. The CAC Meeting was webcast.

- 1. <u>Call to Order</u> The Chair, Dennis Tristao, called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
- 2. Roll Call was taken and a quorum was present.
 - (P) designates Primary Member and (A) designates Alternate Member

County	Member Name/Interest Group	Regional <u>Office</u>
Fresno " "	Manuel Cunha, Industry/Agriculture (P) Ryan Jacobsen, Industry/Agriculture (A) (**) Kevin Hamilton, Environmental (P) Sarah Sharpe, Environmental (A) Amarpreet Dhaliwal, City (P)	Central Central Central Central Central
Kern "	(***) Les Clark, Industry/Agriculture (P) Harry Love, Environmental (A) Brent Green, City (P)	Southern Southern Southern
Kings "	Riley Jones, Industry/Agriculture (P) (***) Kelly Deming, Environmental (P) Dennis Tristao, City (P) (Chair)	Central Central Central
<u>Madera</u> "	Don Horal, Industry/Agriculture (P) John Wells, City (P)	Central Central
Merced "	Chris Dodson, Industry/Agriculture (P) Mary-Michal Rawling, Environmental (P) Dean Wilson, City (P)	Northern Central Central

2. Roll Call, continued

County	Member Name/Interest Group	Regional Office
San Joaquin "	(*) Roger Hoffdahl , Industry/Agriculture (A) Wade Broughton, City (P)	Northern Northern
<u>Stanislaus</u>	(*) Chris Savage, Industry/Agriculture (P)	Northern
<u>Tulare</u>	(****) Christine Foster, Environmental (P)	Central

(*) Arrived after Item # 3 (**) Arrived during Item # 4 (***) Arrived during Item # 5 (****) Arrived during Item # 6

Also present in the Central Region Office (Fresno) – Seyed Sadredin, Executive Director/APCO, Rick McVaigh, Deputy APCO, Roger McCoy, Director of Administrative Services, Alex Krivobok, Communication Systems Analyst, Kelly Morphy, Senior Air Quality Ed Rep, Maricela Velasquez, Air Quality Ed Rep., Angie DeSantiago, Office Services Supervisor, Michelle Banuelos, Lynn Sargenti, and Diane Falcon, Senior Office Assistants, Don Hunsaker, Supervising Air Quality Planner, Joe Nazareno, Senior Air Quality Engineer, Jenny Saklar, Fresno Metro Ministry, Rey Leon, Latino Issues Forum and Sissy Smith, Clerk to the Board.

<u>Also present in the Southern Region Office (Bakersfield)</u> – Jerry Frost, Kern Oil & Refinery and Sharon Martinez, Senior Office Assistant.

<u>Also present in the Northern Region Office (Modesto)</u> – Jeff Lindberg and Ravi Ramalingam, ARB representatives, Dottie Shoffner, Senior Office Assistant and Karen Morris, Administrative Analyst.

- 3. <u>Approve Minutes of Tuesday, June 6, 2006</u> The Chair asked if there were any comments regarding the Minutes. Hearing no comments the Chair declared the Minutes of Tuesday, June 6, 2006 approved as submitted.
- 4. **Public Comments** No Public Comments.
- 5. <u>Chair Comments</u> The Chair requested an update of new CAC Members.

The Clerk reported the following appointments to the CAC:

Fresno County

Manuel Cunha, Jr., reappointed from Industry/Agriculture Alternate to Primary Ryan Jacobsen, Industry/Agriculture/Alternate, new appointment Amarpreet Dhaliwal, City Primary, new appointment

San Joaquin County

Perfecto Munoz, reappointed from Environmental Alternate to Primary

The Chair congratulated the new and reappointed CAC Members.

The Clerk noted the following District staff were in the process of cross training to assist in clerking CAC Meetings: Angie DeSantiago, Office Services Supervisor, Michelle Banuelos, Lynn Sargenti and Diana Falcon, Senior Office Assistants.

Mr. Dhaliwal and Mr. Jacobsen made a few comments to the CAC.

The Chair stated that during today's meeting the CAC will receive information regarding upcoming District Plans and the 8-hour Ozone Plan. The Chair requested the CAC share this information with their respective constituents.

6. Executive Director/APCO Comments – Seyed Sadredin, Executive Director/APCO, reported that during the June 15, 2006 Governing Board Meeting, the Board adopted new Rule 4570 (Confined Animal Facilities). Mr. Sadredin stated that during the Public Hearing for Rule 4570 the Board received comments from the public regarding support, and/or non-support of the recommended rule. Mr. Sadredin commended the dairy industry for supporting Rule 4570 even though it will be an expensive venture for them to engage in. Mr. Sadredin noted the dairy industry was supportive of the rule as written, because it has built-in flexibility that allows them to choose various methods, or controls that are listed in the rule to reduce VOC emissions. Mr. Sadredin stated the District estimates Rule 4570 will reduce VOC emissions generated by 28 percent, or 21 tons per day, and ammonia emissions by 46 percent, or 131 tons per day.

Mr. Sadredin noted the District will soon be releasing the Draft 8-hour Ozone Plan. Mr. Sadredin indicated the PM2.5 Plan will be released approximately one year later. He stated that both of these plans will ask for a significant investment by all stakeholders i.e., industry, as well as the general public. Mr. Sadredin noted that hopefully, the state and federal government will also deal with the source categories that are under their jurisdiction.

Mr. Sadredin reported that the District recently held six Town Hall Meetings throughout the Valley from July 26 – 28, 2006 to discuss ways the communities of the Valley can work together. About 290 attendees participated in the Town Hall Meetings. District staff is considering the public comments and suggestions received during the meetings as the District proceeds on the development of a Draft 8-hour Ozone Plan.

Mr. Sadredin indicated the District will be taking a look at leaf blowers in terms of incentive programs for the commercial entities that utilize leaf blowers, as well as

requesting that commercial users, curtail their use of leaf blowers when a Spare the Air Day is issued. Mr. Sadredin indicated this may not be a big part of the Ozone or PM2.5 Plan because recent studies have shown that leaf blowers are not a significant regional source of emissions, but the District will try to deal with them as a local nuisance issue.

Mr. Sadredin announced that the District's website has been revamped in terms of a new visual layout and appearance, and also in terms of navigation which enhances the end users ability to quickly find information they are seeking. Mr. Sadredin encouraged the CAC to utilize the District's website at: www.valleyair.org

Mr. Sadredin announced that the District is planning a symposium this fall, with Visalia as the tentative location and November 8 and 9, 2006 as the tentative dates. (Subsequent to this meeting date the symposium has now been scheduled for December 6, 2006 in Bakersfield). Mr. Sadredin indicated the District is reviewing all issues and stakeholders availability, and will be sending out a save the date notice when the location and dates are finalized. Mr. Sadredin noted that if the CAC has any ideas regarding topics to be discussed, or presented during the symposium he would be interested in receiving their suggestions. Mr. Sadredin indicated that during the symposium the District will be dedicating time to issues relevant to health, a focus on the District's 8-hour Ozone Plan, and strategies we need to employ to bring the community together. Mr. Sadredin noted that with seventy percent of the Valley's pollution coming from mobile sources we really need to mobilize the community to compel the state and federal government to help provide resources we need to get the necessary reductions.

Harry Love indicated he attended the Town Hall Meeting in Bakersfield, and he asked if summary statements would be prepared for each meeting.

Mr. Sadredin noted that some of the suggestions will appear in the draft Ozone Plan. Mr. Sadredin indicated the District will also be preparing a summary of the meetings.

Mary-Michal Rawling asked if the District will be conducting additional Town Hall Meetings.

Mr. Sadredin stated that at the present time it has not been decided, but his preference would be to hold more Town Hall Meetings. Mr. Sadredin indicated that the District will do more Town Hall Meetings if there is a consensus that the community and the stakeholders believe the meetings were productive.

Amarpreet Dhaliwal asked what method of advertising the District used to get the word out to Valley communities regarding the location and dates of the Town Hall Meetings.

Mr. Sadredin explained that the District advertised the Town Hall Meetings via television, radio and news print.

Riley Jones asked if the District would provide an update to equivalency workshops that were recently held.

Rick McVaigh, Deputy APCO, indicated that the District is required, under the federal requirement to demonstrate each year that the amount of emission reductions credits the District takes in. Mr. McVaigh noted the time period for the demonstration actually runs from August 1 to August 1, so we have not completely finished with our review, but it looks like the District will be able to meet the federal requirement for demonstration of all criteria pollutants again this year.

Kevin Hamilton stated he is constantly hearing that the Valley's air quality has improved, but when he attended the CCOS meeting it was noted that we've had no net change and he asked for clarification on this issue.

Mr. Sadredin explained that there is a distinction between the 1-hr and the 8-hr ozone standard. If you look at the facts for PM10, PM2.5, and for the 1-hr ozone standard there has been dramatic reductions in the magnitude of concentrations and exceedance frequencies. That has been accomplished in spite of the tremendous increase in population growth in the Valley during this specific period of time. Mr. Sadredin indicated a big part of the District's emissions problem, seventy (70) percent to be exact, is mobile sources, and that is an area we really need to address. Mr. Sadredin noted that had the mobile sources emissions been where they were predicted to be ten and twenty years ago we could possibly be in attainment. Mr. Sadredin mentioned a 1971 ARB/EPA Annual Report which predicts that by 1980 mobile source emissions will be a minor part of the District's inventory, and the District should focus on non-vehicular sources.

Mr. Hamilton noted that Mr. Sadredin recently made the following statement: "there is no way we can reach attainment, even if all businesses in the Valley shut down". Mr. Hamilton stated that Mr. Sadredin quite often can be very positive, and hopeful, regarding the outcome the District might have in reaching their attainment goal. Mr. Hamilton noted he feels that Mr. Sadredin's comments were very negative, and he requested a response from Mr. Sadredin.

Mr. Sadredin thanked Mr. Hamilton for the opportunity to let him explain why the District has been making those statements. Mr. Sadredin indicated that when the District contacts the public and makes the statement that the District needs a

sixty percent reduction in NOx or VOC emissions, or when we explain to them that to obtain that amount of reduction in emissions translates into four hundred tons a day of reductions in emissions, most people cannot comprehend that terminology. Therefore, they may not have a good understanding of how difficult it will be to attain those reductions, or the magnitude of problems facing the District in it's efforts to reach attainment. To help communicate the magnitude of the problem, the District was simply using a few extreme what if scenarios. For instance, would we get enough reductions if we shut down emissions from all stationary sources? Mr. Sadredin noted that he's actually seeing positive results after the District made those comments from both the environmental groups as well as the members of the business sector. Mr. Sadredin noted that everyone seems to better understand that there is no silver bullet, or that you cannot just go after one source category, and get all the reductions that are needed for attainment. Mr. Sadredin indicated that the Ozone Plan the District is currently developing will require participation by everyone in the Valley, including the general public in terms of the behavioral changes they might have to make. Mr. Sadredin noted that he has received comments from the business community that they understand the magnitude of the problem. The business community has invested a lot of money so far, and they also understand they need to continue to be a part of the solution.

Mr. Hamilton stated that he thinks it's important for the District to emphasize the multi-facet approach Mr. Sadredin so eloquently just described. Mr. Hamilton noted this kind of message is more positive, and makes the public feel like the District will really do something, that there is hope, and that we can work our way out of this thing, if we all pull together.

The Chair requested handouts be provided to the CAC regarding a web site for the soon to be released Tesla Roadster, an electric sports car designed by Tesla Motors Inc.

Mr. Sadredin announced that in a few weeks the District will be introducing a new security arrangement for entrance into the Central Region Office. Mr. Sadredin indicated the District will ask all visitors to sign-in when entering the Central Region Office, and a visitors badge will be issued to them. Mr. Sadredin indicated that all District employees will be issued identification badges. Mr. Sadredin noted special badges will be issued to Governing Board, Citizens Advisory Committee and Hearing Board Members when they come to the Central Region Office for meetings.

7. <u>Informational Report</u> – Upcoming District Plans and 8-hour Ozone Plan, presented by Don Hunsaker.

Mr. Hunsaker's report consisted of the following:

Upcoming Plans: Ozone & PM

State of Air Quality (Problem Pollutants)
8-hr Ozone Federal Requirements
PM2.5 Federal Requirements
Natural environment & air quality
Effects of natural environment
Carrying Capacity
60% Reduction in Emissions (How Difficult?)
Jurisdictional Puzzle
60% Reduction in Emission (How Difficult?)
How Do We Get There? (Strategy Issues)
Four-faceted Control Strategy
Redefining healthy air

Kevin Hamilton asked what would EPA require the District to do in order to grant an extension of the PM2.5 deadline.

Dr. Hunsaker explained that the District would have to show we've reviewed all RACT and RACM for the San Joaquin Valley Air Basin. We would have to provide a modeling demonstration that shows attainment in 2010 isn't feasible, and we would have to identify a year by which we do predict attainment. And, then we would provide all of that information to EPA, and EPA would then review it and propose an attainment extension date that could be up to five years after the 2010 deadline. They would notice this proposed extension in the Federal Register and invite public comment. EPA would then review public comments and issue a final rule extending the date.

Dean Wilson noted in high school he learned that when lightning strikes in the atmosphere it produces ozone. Mr. Wilson asked if this is a whole different kind of ozone than what Dr. Hunsaker is talking about.

Dr. Hunsaker explained it's the same chemical-- it's three oxygen atoms bound together into a molecule. which is the same chemical. It can form naturally, in fact the ozone layer your hear about that is higher up in the atmosphere is formed by natural processes. Up in the atmosphere it is good because it filters out ultraviolet radiation that would harm life on earth-- like a giant gaseous sun block for the planet. Down low though it's bad, because it's an oxidizing agent, and when we breathe it, it tends to tear apart the proteins that line our lungs, and other parts of our respiratory system.

Mr. Wilson asked if the consequence of the District not reaching attainment meant no new roads.

Dr. Hunsaker responded that if the District fails to attainment the standard then EPA would initiate action that would result in sanctions. Dr. Hunsaker noted that

usually the first sanction that kicks in is an increase in our emissions offset ratio for new sources. Then after that the suspension of federal dollars for new highway projects, and then after that EPA would develop a Federal Implementation Plan (FIP) for the San Joaquin Valley.

Mary-Michal Rawling asked if the secondary standard would be more, or less stringent than the primary standard.

Dr. Hunsaker stated it would be a completely different form of the standard if the proposal is adopted. The standard has a numeric value of 0.08 parts per million and a form of the three year average of the annual fourth highest daily maximum 8-hour ozone standard based. For the secondary standard, EPA is looking at alternative numeric limits and forms, and is doing so to better protect crops from ozone, so the proposed revised standard is more stringent in that respect.

Mary-Michal Rawling asked what is the likelihood of the District requesting extensions of the attainment dates for PM2.5 and 8-hr ozone.

Mr. Sadredin indicated staff has not made up their minds regarding a request for an extension on the attainment dates for PM2.5 and 8-hr ozone.

Manuel Cunha thanked staff for a great job during the Town Hall Meetings.

- 8. Report from CAC Technical Rule Review Subcommittee Chris Savage stated the subcommittee did not have a report available today. Mr. Savage indicated the subcommittee would meet before the next CAC meeting.
- 9. Action Item: CAC Review and Comment on the Draft Environmental Justice
 Strategy Seyed Sadredin, Executive Director/APCO, reported that District staff
 worked with a number of community representatives to develop the Draft
 Strategy to address Environmental Justice issues. Mr. Sadredin announced the
 tentative process for the Draft Environmental Justice Strategy will be to conduct
 public workshops. Afterwards, the CAC will review and make their final
 recommendation to the Governing Board for their action.

The Chair noted that specific comments from the Industry/Agriculture Interest Group has been included in today's CAC meeting packet.

Chris Savage, Chair of the Industry/Agriculture (I/A) Interest Group, commended the District for doing a good job in preparing the Environmental Justice Strategy document. Mr. Savage indicated the I/A Interest Group does not see the need to form an Environmental Justice Advisory Committee as noted on page 12, Section VI. Number 1 Advisory Committee. Mr. Savage noted the I/A Interest Group feels that this function could be provided by members of the District's Citizens Advisory Committee.

Harry Love and Sarah Sharpe, indicated they do not feel the CAC truly represents EJ constituents, and spoke in support of the formation of an Environmental Justice Advisory Committee.

Christine Foster indicated the EJ Strategy document is a policy, not a rule, or regulation. Ms. Foster suggested the EJ document could benefit from a definition of environmental justice principles by defining the communities that are disparately impacted by environmental pollution. Ms. Foster requested staff leave the word "prevent" in Section IV. B. 3. because prevent is used to address disparate environmental impacts, "minimize" is not strong enough in context of disparate impacts. Ms. Foster provided a letter with her comments and suggestions pertaining to the Draft SJVAPCD Environmental Justice Strategy to the CAC and staff.

Kevin Hamilton stated he strongly supports the need for an Environmental Justice Advisory Group that will participate actively with both the CAC and the Air District.

The following persons provided Public Comments during the public comment period of this item:

Rey Leon, Latino Issues Forum, spoke in support of an Environmental Justice Advisory Committee.

Jenny Saklar, Fresno Metro Ministry, spoke in support of the Environmental Justice Strategy document.

Christine Foster made the following motion: workshops should take place on the Draft Environmental Justice Strategy with consideration of CAC recommendations. After the workshops are held the CAC will review the revised Draft Environmental Justice Strategy document and make a recommendation to the District Governing Board pertaining to Board action on the Draft Environmental Justice Strategy. Mary-Michal Rawling seconded the motion.

Additional comments received before the roll call vote on this item:

Mr. Savage suggested the membership of the Environmental Justice Strategy Advisory Committee could be served by members of the CAC.

The Chair thanked Mr. Savage for his suggestion and noted it is a good one.

Riley Jones stated that he noticed on the strategy development the public workshops and the Governing Board action will follow the second quarter of 2006. Mr. Jones noted he sees nothing that refers to any timeline for this to be

completed. Mr. Jones asked if there is a timeline, or will this be a continuing process for the next twenty years.

The Chair responded the topic Mr. Jones is referring to was the subject of extensive conservation during the June 6, 2006 CAC meeting. The Chair noted that for the benefit of all it was the APCO, Mr. Sadredin who made the suggestion that the comments from the CAC be collected and submitted to staff. The Chair noted it was generously offered that the CAC have their input today, before the workshop process started. The Chair stated the motion does not have any set deadline for this process to be completed. At this point it's his opinion that today, staff is merely receiving CAC comments to consider before they hold the first workshop.

Mr. Cunha indicated the CAC should have time to review Ms. Foster's comments that were received today, and any other comments that are forthcoming. Mr. Cunha indicated he did not believe the Draft EJ Strategy was ready for workshops, because the CAC has not received comments from all of the CAC Interest Groups, and the different industry groups. Mr. Cunha spoke in opposition to workshopping the DRAFT EJ Strategy until we have received all the necessary comments.

Mr. Sadredin indicated that after the Draft EJ Strategy workshops are held staff will bring a revised Draft EJ Strategy back to the CAC as an action item before it goes to the Governing Board for action. Mr. Sadredin stated he believes the EJ Strategy is an important strategy, and we don't want to rush the process with unrealistic deadlines, and timelines which would shortchange community participation. Mr. Sadredin stated he is open to coming back to the CAC after the workshops are completed to have additional dialogue regarding the strategy. The workshops are an opportunity for the CAC, as well as everyone in the community to provide comments during the workshop process.

Kevin Hamilton asked if the CAC comments received to date would be included in the workshop process.

Mr. Sadredin responded that CAC comments will be considered in the workshop process.

Roll Call Vote:

Ayes: Manuel Cunha, Riley Jones, Don Horal, Chris Dodson, Roger

Hoffdahl, Chris Savage, Kevin Hamilton, Harry Love, Kelly Deming, Mary-Michal Rawling, Christine Foster, Amarpreet Dhaliwal, Brent Green, Dennis Tristao, John Wells, Dean

Wilson and Wade Broughton.

Noes: None.

Absent: Les Clark, David Harrald, Lee Smith, Perfecto Munoz and

Denny Hoeh.

- 10. <u>Rules Under Development</u> Presentation by Joe Nazareno, Senior Air Quality Engineer.
- 11. <u>Rule Update</u> Rule 9310 (School Bus Fleets), Joe Nazareno announced Rule 9310 will be going for Receive and File on August 17, 2006, and for Public Hearing for the Governing Board's consideration to adopt on September 21, 2006.

Mary-Michal Rawling commented she wanted to make sure Rule 9310 appears as an action item on the September 5, 2005 CAC Agenda.

Sarah Sharpe noted the environmental group has some concerns with Rule 9310 as written pertaining to crank case emission control that cuts down the emissions inside a school bus with a cost of \$100 to install. Ms. Sharpe stated the environmental group would like to see that concept included in Rule 9310, with a caveat that it would apply only if funds were available. Ms. Sharpe stated the environmental group would also like to see a statement included in Rule 9310 that encourages the use of cleaner fuels.

Manuel Cunha noted that ARB's Carl Moyer definition for the replacement of older school buses needs to be amended to allow for the entire replacement cost of older school buses in some situations. Mr. Cunha announced a hearing will be held on Thursday, August 3, 2006 by Senator Dean Florez, focusing on ARB's definition of the Carl Moyer school bus replacement fund.

Rick McVaigh, Deputy APCO, noted that Rule 9310 (School Bus Fleets) requires that we replace or retrofit older school buses by 2016. When the District writes a rule to do that, one of things we have to recognize is that writing a rule doesn't necessarily make it happen. In order to make it happen funding has to occur, otherwise we end up with no buses at all. Mr. McVaigh noted one of the things the District wants to do is use the Emission Reduction Incentive Program to provide the funding. At this point the proposed rule only serves as a backstop to ensure these reductions will occur.

12. Public Education Report – Kelly Morphy, Senior Air Quality Ed Rep, reported the District is in the middle of the Spare the Air Season. Ms. Morphy announced the District has issued nineteen Spare the Air Days to date.

Ms. Morphy noted the Lawn Mower Trade-In Program wrapped-up with a total of 798 mowers traded-in this year. The program was held in five different locations up and down the Valley. Ms. Morphy stated the program went really well this year, and we had a good turn out with very good public participation.

Ms. Morphy reported the Town Hall meetings went very well. The turn out was very good, and the media coverage was well balanced.

Ms. Morphy announced that the Air District is working with Operation Clean Air (OCA) to development and implement a wood stove change-out program. Presently, the timeframe for the program to start is mid January-2007 through February 2007. Ms. Morphy indicated we are still in the planning process for this event, so there are no additional details at this time.

Ms. Morphy announced that Public Information has a new employee JoAnn Hallum who previously worked for Mr. Sadredin as his Executive Assistant.

Mr. Cunha asked if OCA was receiving money from EPA to assist with this program.

Ms. Morphy responded affirmative.

- 13. **ARB Comments** – Jeff Lindberg, ARB Planning Liaison, presented the ARB Report to the CAC. Mr. Lindberg noted that during last month's meeting CAC member Sarah Sharpe asked a question regarding the ARB Board's plan on phasing out the use of perchloroethylene in existing dry cleaners. Mr. Lindberg provided an Advisory Notice dated June 2006 pertaining to amendments to the Control Measure for Perchloroethylene Dry Cleaning Operations. Mr. Lindberg stated the advisory notifies the public, and industry that the proposed rulemaking to amend the Airborne toxic Control Measure for Perchloroethylene (Perc) Dry Cleaning Operations (Dry Cleaning ATCM) has been withdrawn. A new rulemaking for Perc will be undertaken in January 2007, and will be based on the direction the Board gave staff at the public hearing on May 25, 2006. Mr. Lindberg noted the ARB Board unanimously voted not to proceed with the proposed rulemaking, and directed staff to return with a proposal for their consideration to phase out Perc from dry cleaning operations. The Board also directed staff to consider the cost impacts of the proposal, and to evaluate ways of minimizing those costs through possible financial assistance programs.
- 14. <u>CAC Member Comments</u> Kevin Hamilton thanked Mr. Sadredin and staff for fostering the Draft Environmental Justice Strategy Plan, as well as the Task Force that worked on that document.

Manuel Cunha referred to Mr. Sadredin's earlier comments about an ARB report titled: *Air Pollution Control in California, 1971 Annual Report*" regarding mobile source emissions. Mr. Cunha asked Mr. Sadredin if he would share a copy of that information with the CAC.

Mr. Sadredin indicated a question was asked during one of the Town Hall Meetings relating to the reduction of mobile source emissions. Mr. Sadredin stated staff found a copy of ARB's 1971 Annual Report which contained the following statement: "It is apparent that by 1980, motor vehicles will not be the major source of hydrocarbons and oxides of nitrogen, and greater emphasis will

have to be placed on emissions from nonvehicular sources." Mr. Sadredin shared that statement via overhead with the CAC.

The Chair requested the CAC receive a copy of ARB's statement.

The Chair stated he recently attended a training session conducted by District staff regarding the development of fugitive dust control plans for construction activity. The Chair indicated he wanted to pass on to Mr. Sadredin that the training session was very well organized, and covered the basics of the plan.

15. CAC Member Suggestions to be Included in the Presentation of the CAC
Report during the Governing Board Meeting on Thursday, August 17, 2006
Relay CAC comments pertaining to the Draft Environmental Justice Strategy and the motion made by Ms. Foster

Report on Rule Development Update

Report on the District's completed Lawn Mower Trade-in Program with statistics Provide comments on the ARB's 1971 Annual Report regarding mobile source emissions

Report regarding upcoming District Plans and the 8-hour Ozone Plan Report on Rule 9310 (School Bus Fleets)

Manuel Cunha requested an item be added to the September or October CAC Meeting Agenda regarding what the Study Agency Policy Committee and ARB staff is planning to do for the regional study issue in respect to the 8-hour standard.

- 16. Volunteer to present CAC Report during Governing Board Meeting.

 Thursday, August 17, 2006 at 9:00 a.m. The Chair volunteered to provide the CAC Report to the Governing Board on August 17, 2006.
- 17. Next Meeting Tuesday, September 5, 2006 at 10:00 a.m., meeting held via video teleconference (VTC), with the Central Region Office (Fresno), the Northern Region Office (Modesto) and the Southern Region Office (Bakersfield) participating. The CAC Meeting will be webcast.
- 18. **Adjourn** The Chair adjourned the meeting at 12:35 p.m.